Royal Manchester Children’s Hospital Staff Consultation Meeting
7 October 2008 – 3.30pm-4.30pm.
In Attendance

	Paul woltman
	Children’s Services

	Mel Cunningham
	Head of HR

	Paula Flynn
	Children’s Services, minute taker

	Peter Simpson
	Union representative (NUT)


John Ashley opened the meeting and thanked the group for attending. Paul Woltman introduced the members of staff from Children’s Services and explained that the purpose of the meeting was to discuss the closure of RMCH School and the establishing of alternative provision and how this will affect staff
Paul explained that he would be run through a brief presentation followed by a question and answer session.  The group was also informed that it would be difficult to discuss individual staff cases at the meeting but will try and provide as much information as possible.

Paul also commented that the new provision will be classified as a Pupil Referral Unit (PRU). This is a legal requirement, however we will not be treating the provision as a neither PRU, nor will PRU be contained in the name.
Questions and Answers

Q. Can the length of service be carried over to any Local Authority job or can it only be transferred if you stay with Salford.
A. Length of service is carried over from Authority to Authority therefore you do not need to remain at Salford to ensure that previous service is taken into consideration.

Mel commented that Salford has a very good track record for re-deployment of staff. Peter Simpson reiterated this and informed the group that Salford work very closely with staff and the unions to ensure where possible re-deployment. He also confirmed that Salford has never had to issue a redundancy notice. 

Paul referred again to the staffing protocol which will be issued to staff in due course. Once the protocol has been prepared and distributed, representatives from Children’s Services will be happy to hold a further meeting with staff to discuss in detail. It was also explained that posts would be advertised in house and not externally. 
Q. Will staff have to apply and be interviewed for the positions?

A. There will need to be a system in place; however this is something that will need to be determined by the Management Committee. The Management Committee should be in place by the New Year.  

Q. What would happen if a member of staff was not successful in being appointed to a post or even for redeployment, would they then have to be made redundant?

A. Yes, however as stated earlier we will work very closely with staff, Unions and other schools to try and ensure that redundancy will not be necessary. Our aim is to try and appoint as many staff that show an interest then if necessary look at redeployment.
Q. Will staff have a say about re-deployment .i.e. location or the position?
A. We will try, where possible to redeploy people in both area of work and location. 
Q. Will it be necessary to be interviewed for re-deployment positions? 

A. Again there will be some type of system in place but it would be up to the school to decide what this would be. In some cases it might be that they would be happy just to meet with the person for a quick chat, whereas other schools may wish to follow the formal interview process.  

Q. Will there be an opportunity for voluntary redundancies and what are the procedures?

A. There may be some voluntary redundancies, however we need to do more work on this and will therefore get back to you at a later stage.
Q. What would happen if staff were not successful in being appointed to a post or re-deployment? Would you then offer redundancy and is there any other support that the City Council could provide?
A. As stated earlier if it got to that stage then we would then have to look at redundancies. We would also offer where possible, career counselling and various types of skills training courses.

Q. What if under the new staffing structure, a member of staff did not meet all the relevant specification? Could they still be appointed to the job and be given the opportunity to gain the necessary training and skills required. 

A. It would depend on what the service was looking for in terms of staff and whether they feel that person is suitable, however with the nature of the children and the experience that the current staffing have, I can’t see that this would be an issue.

Q. When can we see details of the staffing structure?
A. We are very close to finalising the structure. As soon as it is finalised Officers from Children’s Services will meet again with the staff to discuss.

Comment – (raised by a member of staff) - RMCH has many plans for the future of the provision and this includes extending the provision 

Comment (raised by a member of staff) - The City Council wanted to send my child out of the area as they claimed they were unable to provide the necessary provision. I had to fight to get my child into RMCH, surely the LA are contributing to the overspend by not providing hospital school provision in the city.
Q. You mention that you are still looking at the staffing structure, however would it not prove beneficial to alert schools of the RMCH proposal in order that they could start looking at possible redeployment now?

A. This is an important point and schools will be made aware of the current situation by HR.

Q. What would happen if a member of staff took redeployment but then decided they didn’t like it?  Would the LA try and find another redeployment position?

A. No we couldn’t do this as we will have other redeployments to consider. In addition it’s no different than someone deciding to apply for another position elsewhere then finding out they don’t like it.  
Q. Will staff have their current salary protected if they are appointed to a lower graded post?   
A. Yes, staff will be protected for 3 years but following that will have to be appointed to the assigned salary.

Q. Does this apply to those members of staff who are appointed on a lower grade at the new hospital school in Manchester?

A. This is something that we have to look into and feed back to staff.  

Q. Who will make up the management team?

A. The management team will be made up of community members, staff and parent representatives etc. In fact it will be very similar to constitution to a governing body. 

Q. Staff might make the decision now to start looking for other positions. We could find ourselves in the situation where staff start to leave even before the school closes.  
A. This is why we want to share the staffing structure with staff ASAP. We do understand however that people have commitments and therefore some staff might feel it necessary to move to another position prior to the closure of the school.

Q. Will we have to have new job descriptions?

A. Yes all job descriptions will be revamped.

Q. When is the CLC set to close?  
A. As yet we do not have date; we are still having discussions with the relevant people about this. 
Q. Are you basing the staffing structure on the number of pupils who will be located at the new provision?
A. Yes and this is something we have been looking at, although it has not be straight forward as we have had to look at the number of pupils and the amount of hours that each pupil attends. It equates to roughly 1.7 staff per pupil.
Comment - We currently tend to teach in small groups due to the nature of the pupils. It is really important that we have the right number of staff at the new provision in order to continue to provide the wide range of activities and the necessary support to the pupils.
Paul thanked the group for attending and explained that any answers that could not be provided at this meeting would be provided to staff at a later stage. 
